PRESIDENT

Jeff Vlisides: Master Plumber
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VICE PRESIDENT

David Cardinal: Inspector

Hydrocorp Inc.

5700 Crooks Rd. Ste 100
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hockeydna@gmail.com

SECRETARY

Larry D’Ascenzo
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TREASURER

Matthew Kapcia: Master Plumber
Cross Connection Inspector

City of Troy

4693 Rochester Rd
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KapciaMR@TroyMIL.Gov

DIRECTORS

Mike Lueck: Manufacturer

Mid-West Instrument

6500 Dobry Dr.

Sterling Heights, MI 48314-1424
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mlueck@midwestinstrument.com

Gary Bendes: Inspector
Hydrocorp Inc.

5700 Crooks Rd. Ste 100
Troy, M1 48098-2826

Cell 248-917-2762
gbendes@hydrocorpinc.com

Kevin Roby

City of Novi

Cross Connection Specialist
26300 Lee BeGole Dr.
Novi, MI 48375

Ofc 248-735-5652
kroby@cityofnovi.org

Linda Foster

Patrick Peterson, Master Plumber
American Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
9730 Marshall Rd

Birch Run, MI 48415

Ofc 800-949-4413
Ifoster@americanplbg-htg.com
ppeterson@americanplbg-htg.com

PAST PRESIDENT, IMMEDIATE
Paul Bladdick: FASSE — Consultant
LPB Co.

SECRETARY EMERITUS

John Nussbaum: IPP, FASSE —~ASPE
25207 Southwood Dr.

Southfield, MI 48075-2082

Cell 248-866-1400
jnussbaum@outlook.com

Michigan Backflow

Prevention Association
32408 Rosenbusch Dr.
Warren MI 48088-1531

Governor’s office June 27, 2021

Honorable Governor Gretchen Whitmer
P.O. Box 30013
Lansing, Michigan 48909

RE: Protection of Public Drinking Water Supply

Follow up to December 17, 2020 Letter

Michigan Safe Drinking Water act / Cross Connection Rules
EGLE Part 14 cross connection Rules

Dear Honorable Governor Gretchen Whitmer,

| am sure you are familiar with our organization and our stated intentions to further the
well being of the drinking water in our great state of Michigan from our previous contact with you
and the rest of the people at EGLE. We have had some very productive meetings with several
people in your organization both in person and over the phone, including Mr. Mike Bolf and
Director Eric Oswald. | am writing this now to keep the conversation progressing so that it does
not fall under the weight of the flashier issues that crop up daily.

We have previously presented many of the issues that are present with our water
distribution system here in our state that relate to the part 14 rules and cross connection
situations. One of the verifications used to highlight these outstanding issues is the thirty (30) page
paper that has been compiled by our board member from the city of Novi, Kevin Roby. In it he
addresses many of the basic and code-based reasons for the need of continuous attention and
action to our drinking water safety and viability. This evaluation of the effectiveness of our
situation in Michigan is being authorized and backed by not only the city of Novi, but our
distinguished board of directors at MBPA and by several other cities, throughout our state. We
would like to continue the forward motion of our meetings, and the coordination of the multiple
entities that it will require to bring Michigan back to the top of the nation’s drinking water safety
standards.

I look forward to seeing this through; as it is only logical that the State with arguably the
most availability to water should be the one that not only preserves it, but also keeps it safe for
everyone to enjoy now and for future generations.

Sincerely,
Michigan Backflow Prevention Association

Jeff Vlisides
President MBPA

www.MichiganBackflowPreventionAssociation.com rIRTTAL




